Dear Parents,

We would like to inform you that from Monday, **November 1st**, the platform where the results of the students' self-tests are announced has changed.

The procedure to follow is as follows:

- Every Monday and Thursday you should do the self-test on your child and enter the new platform edupass.gov.gr to state the result (whether the child comes to school or is absent)
- Select the category "Access to Primary / Secondary Education / Special Education" (Πρόσβαση σε χώρους Πρωτοβάθμιας/Δευτεροβάθμιας Εκπαίδευσης/Ειδικής Αγωγής)
- Select «Δήλωση self test Μαθητών/τριών-Έκδοση Σχολικής Κάρτας για covid-19»
  (Student self-test statement / Issuance of School Card for Covid-19)
- You choose how to confirm your details by using either your Taxisnet codes or your bank account
- Fill in the **details of the school** your child attends:
  - Region:
  - Regional unit:
  - Municipality:
  - Category:
  - Type:
  - School:
- Fill in the student and the self-test information
- **Print** the Covid-19 school card, or copy it to the **photocopy**, as before, with the code.
- In this way, the director of the school will know at all times that inside the school are only the persons (students, teachers / members, etc.) who meet the conditions of physical presence in the face-to-face school procedure.
- The child should **always have the school card in their bag**, either printed or handwritten with the code.
- If the above procedure is not followed, the child will not be allowed to enter the school.

The school management